
APSE Scotland Soft FM Advisory Group (Additional Meeting) 

Extension of Nursery Hours to 1140 Hours 

The Financial Bid is due in at the end of September from all Scottish Local Authorities to the 

Scottish Government from Early Year Practitioners. As a result of this, we will be having a 

meeting to share what local authorities are all doing, to ensure that the financial bids are 

going in and that everyone is aware of this. 

Date:  

Tuesday 12th September 2017 

Venue:  

Townhead Community Centre (part of St Ambrose High School Complex), Townhead Road, 

Coatbridge, ML5 2HT 

Timings: 

9:30am Arrival 

10:00am Meeting begins 

1:00pm Lunch 

 

Agenda: 

1. Introduction and overview of the meeting 

Speaker: Ken Campbell, North Ayrshire Council 

 

2. Attendance and apologies 

 

3. ‘How we tackled providing free lunches for nursery children’ presentation 

Speaker: Gerry Donachie, South Lanarkshire Council 

 

4. Brainstorming session 

We will split the attendees into several groups to discuss and prepare a list of the challenges 

faced with the extension of nursery hours to 1140 hours. 

 

5. Feedback from brainstorming 

A person from each group will share their finds from the brainstorming session. 

 

6. Closing thoughts and lunch 


